
 
WELCOME 

Benefice of Sarratt and Chipperfield 
Holy Cross Church, Sarratt, & St Paul’s Church, Chipperfield 

Everyone is welcome to attend any of the services in our churches 

 
Holy Cross is open each day 9am - 4pm and St Paul’s 10am - 4pm  

Benefice Office: 01923 264377  Benefice website www.hcsp.net 
 

Sunday 27 October – ALL SAINTS’ DAY (Sunday before 1/11) 
Last Sunday after Trinity 

British Summer Time ends at 2am. Clocks go back one hour. 

9am Morning Worship – St Paul’s 

10.45am Benefice Eucharist – Holy Cross 

Sunday 3 November – ALL SOULS’ DAY – (Sunday nearest 2/11) 
4th Sunday before Advent 

9am Morning Worship – Holy Cross 

10.45am Benefice Eucharist – St Paul’s 

12.30pm Benefice Church Lunch – St Paul’s Parish Room 

4.30pm Service Commemorating the Faithful Departed – Holy Cross 

6.30pm Service Commemorating the Faithful Departed – St Paul’s 

Sunday 10 November – REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 
 3rd Sunday before Advent 

8am Eucharist (Book of Common Prayer) – Holy Cross 

10.30am Service of Remembrance – Holy Cross 

10.45am 
Act of Remembrance – Chipperfield War Memorial, The 
Common 

11.05am Service of Remembrance – St Paul’s 

http://www.hcsp.net/
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Monday 11 November – ARMISTICE DAY 

11am Act of Remembrance – War Memorial, Sarratt Green 

Sunday 17 November – 2nd Sunday before Advent 

9am Morning Worship – Holy Cross 

10.45am 
All Together Service Benefice Eucharist with breakfast and 
baptism – St Paul’s 

6.30pm Compline (Traditional Night Prayer) – Holy Cross 

Sunday 24 November – CHRIST THE KING - Sunday next before Advent 

9am Morning Worship with baptism – St Paul’s 

10.45am Benefice Eucharist – Holy Cross 

 

 
 
 
 
 

BENEFICE OFFICE 
The office will close on Friday 25 October at 1pm and re-open on 
Monday 4 November at 9.15am. 
 

 
HAVE YOU SEEN…. 
Has anyone borrowed the Monumental Inscriptions Book from the 
back of St Paul’s recently?  It has gone missing and we would be most 
grateful if it could be returned so that people can look up information 
when they visit church. Many thanks.  

 
 

HEDGEHOG ALERT! 
Remember, remember on the 5th of November to check your bonfire 
for any sheltering hedgehogs before you light the fire. Please go to 
The WildlifeTrusts website for further information: 
https://www.wildlifetrusts.org/actions/how-check-your-bonfire-
hedgehogs  

https://www.wildlifetrusts.org/actions/how-check-your-bonfire-hedgehogs
https://www.wildlifetrusts.org/actions/how-check-your-bonfire-hedgehogs
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Our bible readings this weekend are  
 

Philippians chapter 1 verse 1 - 11 
 

 

Paul and Timothy, servants of Christ Jesus, 

To all God’s holy people in Christ Jesus at Philippi, together with the 

overseers and deacons: 

2 Grace and peace to you from God our Father and the Lord Jesus 

Christ. 

3 I thank my God every time I remember you. 4 In all my prayers for all of 

you, I always pray with joy 5 because of your partnership in the gospel 

from the first day until now, 6 being confident of this, that he who began a 

good work in you will carry it on to completion until the day of Christ 

Jesus. 

7 It is right for me to feel this way about all of you, since I have you in my 

heart and, whether I am in chains or defending and confirming the 

gospel, all of you share in God’s grace with me. 8 God can testify how I 

long for all of you with the affection of Christ Jesus. 

9 And this is my prayer: that your love may abound more and more in 

knowledge and depth of insight, 10 so that you may be able to discern 

what is best and may be pure and blameless for the day of Christ, 

11 filled with the fruit of righteousness that comes through Jesus Christ – 

to the glory and praise of God. 

 

 
 
 

This is the Word of the Lord. 
Thanks be to God 
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and 

 

 
 
 

The Gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ according to Luke, 
chapter 14 verses 1 - 6 

 

Glory to you, O Lord 

 
 
 

 

One Sabbath, when Jesus went to eat in the house of a 

prominent Pharisee, he was being carefully watched. 2 There in front 

of him was a man suffering from abnormal swelling of his 

body. 3 Jesus asked the Pharisees and experts in the law, ‘Is it lawful 

to heal on the Sabbath or not?’ 4 But they remained silent. So taking 

hold of the man, he healed him and sent him on his way. 

5 Then he asked them, ‘If one of you has a child or an ox that 

falls into a well on the Sabbath day, will you not immediately pull it 

out?’ 6 And they had nothing to say. 

 
 

 
 

This is the Gospel of the Lord 
Praise to you O Christ 
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https://www.dens.org.uk/event/sponsored-sleepout/ 

 

https://www.dens.org.uk/event/sponsored-sleepout/
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COULD YOU PLEASE SPARE AN HOUR TO HELP….. 
Holy Cross will host their Christmas Tree Festival again this year, 
even bigger than the last! More trees and to be open longer. 
We would be most grateful to hear from anyone from Sarratt and 
Chipperfield who may have a spare hour to serve refreshments, chat 
to visitors, be on car parking duty or man the door whilst enjoying 
some festive fun and listening to live music. 
Drop Sonya a line on holycrossstpauls@outlook.com if you might be 
free on either Saturday 30 November (approx. 9am to 3pm), Sunday 1 
December (10am to 4pm) and Monday 2 December (9am to 4pm). 
 
 

      
 

mailto:holycrossstpauls@outlook.com
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SAVE THE DATE 

 

 

The Bishop of St Albans will be opening his garden on two 

weekends in February for people to come and look at the display 

of snowdrops.  Those who came to visit in the summer will know 

that the garden is delightful, it also has an appeal to visitors in 

the spring as the snowdrops herald the end of winter.  The 

snowdrops have also been described as an equal to those at 

Bennington Lordship near Stevenage. 

 

The two acres of garden is an oasis in central St Albans and only 

open to the public at selected limited times in the spring and the 

summer. 

 

Spring opening days in 2025 are 15 and 16  February and 22 

and 23 February, subject to the snowdrops.  Entrance is £5 per 

person (children free) and dogs on leads are welcome. 

 

Please wear footwear suitable for the time of year. 

 

All money raised is donated to the Beds and Herts Historic 

Churches Trust 

 

Abbey Gate House, Abbey Mill Lane, St Albans AL3 4HD 
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CHURCH CONTACTS 
 

The Church of England Benefice of Sarratt and Chipperfield 
Holy Cross Church, Church Lane, Sarratt WD3 6HE 

St Paul’s Church, The Common, Chipperfield WD4 9BS 
Benefice website: www.hcsp.net  

 
Rector: Revd Sarah Miles                 revdsarahcollins@outlook.com 
07525 491496 or 01923 981458 

 
Benefice Administrator: Sonya Tolmie         holycrossstpauls@outlook.com 
01923 264377 

 

Postal Address: 
Benefice Office, Sarratt Village Hall, The Green, Sarratt, Herts WD3 6AS 
 
Churchwardens:               
Jenny Roberts (HC)    jennyroberts315@gmail.com 
Neil Altman (HC)     neiljaltman@aol.co.uk 
 
Philip Waine (St P) 07771 712636   wainephilip50@gmail.com 
Judy Olney (St P) 07958 377622  juditholney57@gmail.com 
 
   
Readers:  
Angela Coakley (HC)          
 01923 264380 07584 240661            angelac3000@aol.com 
Philip Waine (St P)  07771 712636   wainephilip50@gmail.com 
    
St Paul’s Director of Music: 
Position vacant 
 
Holy Cross Organist: 
Position vacant    
 
St Paul’s Hall Bookings: 01923 263182    
 
 
 
 

   

http://www.hcsp.net/
mailto:revdsarahcollins@outlook.com
mailto:neiljaltman@aol.co.uk
mailto:wainephilip50@gmail.com
mailto:wainephilip50@gmail.com

